MASSACHUSETTS BOARD OF MEDICINE TAKES DISCIPLINARY ACTION

WAKEFIELD:  The Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine recently took disciplinary action against the medical licenses of Paul G. Gosselin, D.O., Jonathan S. Weiss, M.D., and Mark G. Gilchrist, M.D.
[bookmark: _Hlk139968358]In a Final Decision & Order, the Board revoked Dr. Paul G. Gosselin’s right to renew his medical license after it found that Dr. Gosselin had been disciplined by the Maine Board of Licensure in Medicine for reasons substantially similar to those for which Massachusetts could impose discipline, to wit, for engaging in conduct which places into question his competence to practice medicine; practicing medicine deceitfully, or engaging in conduct which has the capacity to deceive or defraud; committing misconduct in the practice of medicine; and failing to maintain adequate medical records. Dr. Gosselin was found to have issued COVID-19 exemption letters for five patients without first obtaining their medical histories, obtaining their medical records or consulting with their respective primary care providers and failing to create and maintain adequate medical records.  Dr. Gosselin was licensed in the Commonwealth from July 17, 1996 until May 16, 2001, when his license lapsed. He currently practices medicine in Maine.  Dr. Gosselin’s right to renew his license was previously indefinitely suspended.
[bookmark: _Hlk126068202]The Board, in a Consent Order, reprimanded the license of Dr. Jonathan S. Weiss after he agreed that he wrongfully issued a prescription to a patient’s dog, which was not written in the usual course of his professional practice. The Consent Order also imposed a fine of $5,000. Dr. Weiss has been licensed to practice medicine in Massachusetts since August 23, 1984. He practices medicine in a private office in North Andover. Dr. Weiss is also licensed to practice medicine in New Hampshire.

In another Consent Order, the Board admonished the license of Dr. Mark G. Gilchrist after he agreed that his care and treatment of a patient constituted malpractice. The Consent Order also ordered Dr. Gilchrist to complete five Continuing Medical Education credits focused on emergent care of infants and five Continuing Medical Education credits in listening and communication skills. Dr. Gilchrist has been licensed to practice medicine in the Commonwealth since April 6, 2005.  Dr, Gilchrist practices medicine in a private office in Chelmsford.  He is also licensed to practice medicine in Florida.

The Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine licenses more than 40,000 physicians, osteopaths and acupuncturists.  The Board was created in 1894 to protect the public health and safety by setting standards for the practice of medicine and ensuring that doctors who practice in the Commonwealth are appropriately qualified and competent. The Board investigates complaints and determines sanctions. More information is available at www.mass.gov/massmedboard, or you may contact the Board at borimmediamassmail.state.ma.us



